MINUTES

College Executive Council • April 14, 2009
San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Patricia Hsieh, Liz Armstrong, Joyce Allen, Denise Kapitzke, Dan Gutowski, Adela Jacobson, Franchesca Gade, Sandi Trevisan, Peter Fong

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Approved.

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Pending.
C.  Guests

Susan Schwarz, Teresa Vilaboy, Buran Haidar

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate 
No report.

2) Classified Senate (Joyce Allen) 

Discussing elections and Scholar Fest support.

3) Associated Students (Gade)

•  Finalized A.S. elections -- largest voter turnout in recent years.    A.S. is soliciting additional applications for open council seats.  Leadership will meet over the summer.  

•  Spring Festival is tomorrow – still seeking volunteers (administrators/VIPs) to be “pied.”

•  Revised the A.S. constitution and bylaws – will present to CEC in the near future.

Hsieh commended Jacobson for leadership supporting A.S. and the election process. 
4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  District 2008-2009 estimate will result in 800 over cap.  Armstrong will check to see if Miramar can change the end date for in-service academies to shift 350 FTES into 2009-2010.  

•  Benard Osher donated $50 million to California Community Colleges Foundation to support scholarships – the first $25 million to be distributed to all colleges, based on enrollment; the 2nd $25 million offered to colleges as matching funds.  Of initial distribution, Miramar should receive about $7,000 in 2009-2010 to be disbursed as $1,000 scholarships. Student must be financially needy.  About $350,000 match will be required of Miramar to qualify for matching funds.  SDCCD presidents will work with Otto Lee and Lynn Neault to determine fundraising strategies for district wide match. 

•  Results from accreditation surveys will be shared with the college before the end of the semester.

•  There are no Miramar items on the board agenda for 4/16/09.  Agenda will be posted online.

•  The district is waiting on the Governor’s May revise to continue budget planning.  Proposition 1C which would allow lottery income to offset general funds could affect the budget.  The original 2% growth funds expectation for next year has been reduced to 1.34%, resulting in $1.6 million loss to SDCCD -- $172,000 reduction for Miramar (8.68 FTEF).  Miramar’s new FTEF plan for 2009-2010 will be 383.32. Armstrong will lead college-wide efforts to recommend schedule adjustments for summer, fall and spring. 

•  President Obama’s Stimulus Package will result in a minimum of $400,000 to each of the community colleges in San Diego County through San Diego Workforce Investment Board. Each college is encouraged to submit two proposals for funding as soon as possible in high growth areas: Health Care, Education, Energy, Green & Clean Technology, Biotechnology, Defense, Infrastructure projects, and Government.  Proposals can increase capacity in existing programs.  Armstrong will take the lead to develop a new task force.  Expectation of the funding is to train place 150 into the workforce in two years.  Support services, outcomes and marketing elements should be included in proposals.  Jacobson suggested using Freshman Year Experience as a model.  Vilaboy asked that she be advised of any new programs to be developed in advance.  

•  District policy is that no restrooms are restricted from students, other than by special circumstances, such as child development centers.   Gutowski will check with Dave Umstot regarding policy or availability of unisex bathrooms.

•  Hsieh reminded all that shared governance committees make recommendations to CEC and are not decision-making bodies.  A presentation of the proposed Miramar parking structure/police substation will be included in the April 28 board meeting at the Continuing Education West City campus.
5.  District Governance Council 
No report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report.

7.  District Budget Committee 
No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report.

9.  District Accreditation Committee 
Will meet Friday.  Hsieh shared news that 51% of Miramar’s employee surveys were submitted, leading the district. 

E.  NEW BUSINESS
i.  Recommended A-G Curriculum (Hsieh)

A presentation was made to Academic Senate; faculty will vote to adopt or not at their next meeting.

ii.  Commencement (Jacobson)

Student Affairs has developed the schedule of activities, seating outline, and confirmed honor guard participation.  Commencement speaker will be announced at a later date; Lisa Brewster will assist with selection.  After significant research on traditional processional and recessional music for commencements, it was discovered that many prestigious institutions use Pomp and Circumstances for both processional and recessional and others use a variety of music.  Jacobson will recommend an upbeat selection, befitting of the occasion.  She acknowledged the hard work of the Commencement Work Group. 

iii.  Report from Faculty Hiring Committee (Armstrong)

Recognizing that any faculty hiring in the next few years is unlikely, the Committee has established three lists:  1) approved positions that have been “frozen,” 2) the fall 2008 list that includes vacancies from retirements, resignations and death (to be updated and prioritized), and 3) new requests.  Frozen positions will receive first priority, followed by the vacancies list and then new requests.   

iv.  Polling Site and Census Site (Gutowski)

Miramar will continue to serve as an official voter polling station on Tuesday, May 19 in the I-bldg foyer.  From April 20 through May 1st from 8 – 5 p.m., Miramar will dedicate room B-401 to the Census Bureau for their training efforts.   The Bureau has asked for advertising in the student newspaper and posters around campus.  Trevisan will include in the eNews.

OLD BUSINESS 
i.  2009-2010 Prioritized New Classified Position Need List 

Tabled.

ii.  Follow-up on Scholarship Process (Fong)

Concerns were expressed regarding notification of scholarship process and transition of function between Student Affairs and Financial Aid. Fong reported in 2008-2009, 187 applications were filed for available scholarships/19 recipients selected.  This year, 231 applications were received and 41 recipients were awarded scholarships, plus 3 are pending.  Limitations on the number of scholarships a single recipient could be awarded were discussed.  Gade suggested three defined sets of scholarships be created, each with their clearly stated parameters:  1) campus group scholarships; 2) external/community scholarships; 3) Foundation scholarships.  Fong asked Jacobson and Vilaboy to work with students to develop a strong, solid process that is fair, equitable and transparent.  A Scholarship Task Force will be formed.  Schwarz asked that Review Committees be notified prior to publication or public announcement of awardees.

G.  Announcements
•  Schwarz announced the interior design kick-off for the LLRC will be Wednesday, 4/22 at 1 p.m.   

Trevisan
4/14/09
